
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,  March-May 2018

Thank You So Much! for your support and intercession for us and our partnership together proclaiming the 
Gospel of the Lord Jesus Christ and the truths of His Word here in the Kingdom of Thailand. As all of you 
in the US are gearing up for summertime it just passed by here in Thailand, as the end of March and the first 
part of April is when the schools close here for summertime and its been very busy. 

As we told you in our last prayer letter the Lanna Baptist Church in Lampang came up with the idea of 
having a summer school during the school break with the goal of trying to reach the students that would 
come and their families with the Gospel of Jesus Christ. Monday to Friday, the students studied Math, 
Science, English, Computer, Music, the Bible and had various activities on Saturdays. Some of the children 
and teens were at the church seven days a week during the Summer School. We had a little over 50 students 
and praise the Lord that 22 of these made professions of faith in the Lord Jesus Christ. And around 25 
students are still coming to the Saturday teen and children's outreach and to church on Sundays. Which we 
praise the Lord for! Please continue to pray with us that we will see the ones that have made professions of 
faith grow in their relationship with the Lord and will allow Him to use them for His glory. And that the 
others that still have not been saved that they will faithfully come so that they can get a clear understanding 
of the Gospel of Jesus Christ and will respond to the Gospel by repenting and asking Christ to forgive them 
of their sins.   

The new school year at Samuel's house leadership and Bible training school has started. Sadly, we were not 
able to let some of the former students return to the school because they were not willing to develop their 
lives and faithfully follow the basic rules of the school.  Another student brought his friend to the school but 
he himself only came back to the school because his parents wanted him to come back and sadly he decided 
to not continue studying at the school but we told him, if he changes his mind, then he can come back to the 
school.  We thank the Lord that even though he left the school, his friend that he brought to the school 
decided to stay and be in the school. This semester we have a total of 7 students from age 13-16 years old – 
  5 guys and 2 girls. Please pray with us as we along with Pastor Srithone, Wiang Ping Baptist Church, and 
   two other missionaries are working together and asking the Lord Jesus Christ to help us help these 
    students develop their relationships with the Lord and their lives.

      We praise the Lord that the attendances at all three churches are slowly increasing and some of the 
      believers are growing in their relationship with the Lord. Please pray along with us that we will be able 
      to reach these people with the Gospel of Jesus Christ and that they will follow the Lord Jesus Christ in 
      their daily lives. 

For the Millions of Untold Souls in Thailand,

Brian, Evelyn, Ruth, and Rachel McClain    



Summer Camp at Lanna Baptist Church

Annual Thai Independent Baptist Churches Youth Camp & our group singing at the camp.

Wiang Baptist Church youths & adults singing on Easter Sunday

Easter Group Picture Samuel's House Bible School Students


